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Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:

I am requesting funding for Virginia Ridge-Irish Ridge Road Watermain Extension Project in
fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Muskingum County Water
Department, located at 375 Richards Road, Zanesville, OH 43701. The funding would be used to
provide clean, potable water to hundreds of residents in Brush Creek and Harrison Townships.
The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because fifty percent of wells in this
community are noncompliant with health standards and 30 percent of wells produce less than 5
gallons per minute.

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by
Section 1452 of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 3005-12.

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my
immediate family.

Sincerely,
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Member of Congress
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